
 

  

Welcome back to Spanish 

Children will be learning how to say  

the days and months in Spanish. 

 
 

Happy New Year to all our families! 

It has been great to be back at school and start the Spring Term and New Year 2022.  The 

children have returned eager and ready to learn, settling straight back into school. We have 

had visits from Banks to help children understand about money and our first trip out – Year 5 

to the Science Museum – in a very long time, took place today.  

Assembly this week launched our PSHE topic for the term – the wider world - we spoke about 

Charity. Each year group will be organising their own fundraising event this term and I can’t 

wait to see what ideas the children have and the charities that they choose to support. 

Please continue to support your child with reading at home and their CGP books in Reading 

and Maths.                                                           Stay safe this very cold week end, Miss Kondo 



 

Parent Governor Opportunity 
 

Please see the letter here: 
https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/newsanddates/letters   for full details on how 

to apply. 
This is an exciting volunteer opportunity to support the school. 

What is a parent governor? 

As a parent governor, you’ll work with the board to ensure it effectively carries out the duties 
referred to above. You’ll also play a vital role in ensuring that the board is connected with, 
and is aware of the views of, parents and the local community.  

To be a parent governor you should have: 

 A strong commitment to the role and to improving outcomes for children 

 Good inter-personal skills, curiosity, and a willingness to learn and develop new skills 

 The specific skills required to ensure the governing board delivers effective 
governance 

 Time to be available for  at least seven meetings, generally in the evening, throughout 
the year and be able to read the paperwork that goes with each meeting 

The governing board is keen for candidates to have skills in the following: 
 

IT         Finance       Health and Safety          Safeguarding 

 

Policy Focus – RHE Policy 

Relationships and Health Education Policy –  

Relationships and Health education are part of our PSHE Curriculum. 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/subjects/pshe 

Have you read the policy here? https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/keyinformation/policies  

Relationships and Health Education 

Each year we offer parent workshops on this topic and every two years we ask 

parent/carer views. Next week there will be short survey sent out. 

Last year the workshops were in video format and are on the PSHE subject 

page still – please watch them. There is Government guidance which also answers 

some questions you may have. Our policy also details the curriculum and vocabulary 

used in lessons and we always remind parents before the lessons are taught. 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/newsanddates/letters
https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/subjects/pshe
https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/keyinformation/policies
https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/downloadfile/17314022?open=true


Here is what the Government require pupils to be taught in 

primary school: 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 



 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 
 

Happy New Year to you all! 

I hope that you and your families are keeping as well as you can.  

As we continue through uncertain times your children may be starting to ask more questions 

about the pandemic, things they are seeing or hearing as they begin or continue to make 

sense of their environment. 

Answering difficult questions: 

It can be really tricky when our children catch us off our guard and ask us a really serious 

question. 

At the time you might be at the shops, standing on a busy bus or queuing to go into school. 

Children often ask really important questions at a time when we are preoccupied with 

something else. 

How can parents help? 

In thinking about how we respond, we first of all need to think about how we feel about their 

question. If the topic of conversation is painful or triggering to you, then it will be important 

for you to be aware of this before you respond. 

The information we give to children needs to be age appropriate. It is also important that we 

are truthful so that they know that they can trust what their parent tells them.  

The amount of information on the internet about coronavirus can be overwhelming, so ask 
your child about what they’re seeing or hearing online and think together about reliable 
sources of information. 

Talk to your child about what’s going on. Find out how they’re feeling and what they’re 
thinking about, let them know it is okay to feel scared or unsure, and reassure them that this 
will pass. 

Remember, you do not need to know all the answers, but talking can help them feel calm. 

Finally, spend some time doing a positivity activity with your child (such as reading, playing, 
painting or cooking) to help reassure them and reduce their anxiety. This is also a great way 
of providing a space for them to talk through their concerns, without having a ‘big chat’. 

 

 



 

  



 

 
This week’s book recommendation comes from Year 5. Mrs Tallon’s review sparked off a 
bit of a trend and pupils went out and read the second and third books in the trilogy. 
Look out for them in the school library. 

 



Music Acitivities – available for free 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS ASSEMBLIES 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

HALF TERM  

HOLIDAY  IS  

Monday 14th February 

to Friday 18th February 

 

 

DDo not send your 

child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – 

please test them first. 

 

 

 

 

Please wear 

your mask at 

drop off and pick 

up or let us 

know if you are 

exempt. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


